Burrough Green Parish Council Meeting 

Minutes of Monday 25th July 2016 held in Reading Rooms at 7.45pm


Councillors present: Cllr. Greg Way (GW), Vice Chair, Cllr. Mark Penhaligan (MP) & Cllr. Ansa Khan (AK)

In attendance:   Vicky Bright, Clerk & Cllr Alan Sharp (ECDC).

	Item
	
	Action

	16/07/1
16/07/2
	Public Forum – LGA 1972, Section 100(1):
No members of the public were present.
Local Authority Reports:
Cambridgeshire County Council.  None.

East Cambridgeshire District Council - Cllr Sharp confirmed that the Rural Services Grant had been received. The Devolution Consultation would run until 28th August 2016. The Local Plan Consultation was in progress, the Clerk confirmed that comments had been submitted for the 1 site suggested in Burrough Green. Cllr. Sharp advised that Travellers at Bottisham Village College had been served a 48-hour notice to move by Police. He advised people to be vigilant for other Traveller sites and to report.
Cambs Police – SNT.  None.
Accepted Apologies for absence - LGA 1972, Section 85(1) & (2): 

Cllr. Jo Batting, Cllr. Ken Simpson and Cllr. Angela Harris.
	

	
	
	

	16/07/3
16/07/4

	Members Declaration of Interest (for items on the agenda) – LGA 2000 Part III:
Cllr. Way declared an interest in Item 8(i). 
Minutes of the last meeting -  LGA 1972, Schedule 12, para 41(2):
Resolved 16/07/4.01

To adopt the minutes of the AGM meeting held on 23rd May 2016 as a true statement and these were signed by the Vice Chairman (GW), in the absence of the Chairman.   
	

	16/07/5

	Matters arising from the minutes
Clerks Report

The Clerk advised that Cllr. Batting suggested we look at getting quotes to repair damage to the Highway Gate on the Newmarket entrance to the village. Cllr. Batting had also suggested purchasing a strimmer for the PC to use to maintain public footpaths. The Clerk advised that Highways had agreed to a site visit to discuss options for the future maintenance of the Ditch on the West side of the B1061 (between Green Lane and the Hall), this is to be arranged upon Cllr. Simpson’s return. The Clerk advised that she would chase up the Landowner for the field behind Walnut Tree Cottages and the Footpath in front of Cllr. Khan’s house, to get them cut back and made passable. The Clerk is also to chase FHDC regarding the emptying of the bin at the Play Area.

Councillors Reports

The Clerk read out an email from Carla Nicholson on behalf of Cllr. Batting in her absence, regarding the ongoing issues with Sanctuary Housing at Sheriffs Court. It was agreed that the Clerk would liaise with Carla and this would be added to the September agenda for the PC to decide any action they may take in support.
	KS

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

	16/07/6
16/07/7      
16/07/8
	Councillor Vacancy

The Clerk advised that the Council may now go ahead and co-opt. The Clerk will advertise the vacancy on the village website, notice board and Village Voice and it will be added to the September agenda for co-option.

Correspondence:  
None reported.
Planning Applications:    
16/00352/FUL – Proposed 4 Bedroom House, Site to West of Ainslea Cottage Westley Waterless
Resolved 16/07/8.01

No Objections.


	Clerk



	16/07/9
i)

ii)
iii)

16/07/10
i)
ii)
iii)
iv)
v)

16/07/11
i)

ii)

16/07/12
i)
ii)
16/07/13

	Play area:
Land Registry Update
The Clerk confirmed that the Certified ID for the witness, the previous Clerk Jayne Whittaker was still outstanding, despite several calls and emails. Cllr. Khan is to look into other options and to possibly chase Jayne.
Bank Account.

Cllr Harrison has confirmed the change of address details on the account and is in the process of updating the signatories on the account. The Clerk is to confirm whether she has been added to the account as contact, to access the account when necessary, and to confirm the balance and account details with Cllr. Harris.
Annual RoSPA Inspection Report

The Clerk confirmed that the report was satisfactory, but that the bench in the play area needed fixing to the ground. Cllr. Penhaligan advised that the bench had now fallen apart and needed replacing. The Clerk is to get quotes and to approach Cllr. Harris to confirm if funds are available in the account for this.

Finance

Parish Council Bank Balances and Reconciliation

The bank balance was confirmed as £19,544.79 as of 30th June 2016.
Resolved 15/07/10.01

That the Bank balances and reconciliation of payments & receipts be received and adopted and signed & initialled as such by the Vice Chairman (GW), in the absence of the Chair.

Cheques for signing and approval

Resolved 15/07/10.02

It was agreed to approve the payments of the following outstanding invoices and the cheques were approved and signed by Cllr. Mark Penhaligan and Cllr. Greg Way.

RBS Finance Ltd
Bench
000658
£559.99
PlaySafety Ltd
RoSPA Inspection
000659
£79.80
L F Field
Grass Cutting May/June 2016
000660
£312.50
Mrs V Bright
Mileage & Expenses
000661
£20.31
Mrs V Bright

Backdated salary increase

000662

£33.36

Clerks Salary – NJC Pay Scales Increase & Annual Appraisal Report

The Clerk advised that NJC Pay Scale 22 2016-18 had risen from £10.527 to £10.632 from 1st April 2016. The Clerks appraisal and performance is satisfactory. The Clerk also advised that she had not received a pay rise for the last two years and in line with her qualifications she requested a pay rise to Pay scale 23 at £10.944 per hour.
Resolved 15/07/10.03
It was agreed to approve the increase in the Clerks salary to in line with the new NJC Pay Scales and to increase it to NJC Pay Scale 23 at £10.944 per hour rate, to be backdated to April 2016.

Review of the Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations

Resolved 16/07/10.04
The revised and updated Standing Orders were approved and adopted by the Full Council, and were signed by the Vice Chairman (GW).

Resolved 16/07/10.05

The revised Model NALC Financial Regulations were approved and adopted by the Full Council, and were signed by the Vice Chairman (GW).

Review of Effectiveness of Internal Audit Procedure & Financial Risk Assessment

Resolved 16/07/10.06

The Internal Audit Procedure was fully reviewed and it was agreed to continue with the current Internal Auditor, Michael Williamson, Mijan Ltd for the financial year 2016-17.

Resolved 16/07/10.07

The Financial Risk Assessment for the financial year 2016-17 was reviewed and adopted by the Full Council and signed by the Vice Chairman (GW).

Highways & Footpaths
Speed Watch Update – Regular sessions are being held. The highest speed recorded so far was 57mph. 
Carla Nicholson is the new volunteer co-ordinator for speed watch in Burrough Green.  

Third Party Funded Highway Scheme & VAS
The Clerk advised of the Third Party Funded Highways Scheme, which allows the Parish to fund the cost of Highway improvements, with Highways carrying out the survey, design and installation of any schemes. It was suggested that the Clerk should approach Highways to assess locations and give costings and designs for the installation of the proposed VAS and also to obtain quotes and options from a comparative company to compare costs before going ahead with the scheme.
Parish Matters:
Bus Shelter Design/Quote
It was agreed that a timber frame option was the preferred option for the replacement bus shelter. The Clerk is to approach FCM for a more detailed design and to also approach other companies for comparative quotes.
Facebook Village Page
The Clerk advised that due to time constraints she had been unable to set up the Village Facebook Page. Deferred to the September agenda.
There being no further business the Vice Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 21:05pm.

Items for next meeting:
· Village Facebook Page
· Bus Shelter Quotes

· VAS Options/Quotes

· Play Area Bench, Bank Account and Land Registry Updates

· Councillor Vacancy – Co-Option

· Sanctuary Housing Update

· PC Donation to Shaun Whiter Charity

Signed:   Jo Batting                                                                  Date: 26th September 2016

Chair Burrough Green Parish Council
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